


 



From The Prez...

Proud Members of

There’s No Place Like Home

SOS
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May 2008 Rag  
2008 Offi cers

President
Jim West
919-563-9269
jswest@mebtel.net

Vice President
Louise Flanigan
336-227-0902
lfl anigan@bellsouth.net

Secretary
Pam McHone
336-449-7572
smchone2@triad.rr.com

Treasurer
June Graham
336-222-8005
june_massey@cotyinc.com

Seargent At Arms
Chuck Upchurch
336-437-9701
dupchurch2@triad.rr.com

Board of Directors

Joan Kimbro
336-584-1780
jkimbro@ci.burlington.nc.us

Butch Dowd
336-229-2439

Steve McHone
336-449-7572
smchone2@triad.rr.com

Jonnie Ellington
336-227-1994
js565@bellsouth.net

jswest@mebtel.netJim West

Greetings everyone!   Well, here we are again – six times in a row 
for winning 1st Place for the Best Shag Theme in the SOS Parade!  
Congratulations to the Burlington Shag Club.  All the excitement 
and energy from the fl oat participants once again was phenomenal.   
We had munchkins dancing and trees falling on the Yellow Brick 
Road.  Great theme!  Visit our website to see it all.  Thanks to every 
one who participated and the supporters from the crowd.  Thanks to 

Ronne Gregory and all of the fl oat committee for your hard work on the props.  
Mary, the costumes were awesome.  Great job!

Our Area Shag Club Party Luau is June 14th from 8:00 – 12:30 at the Moose 
Lodge.  Be ready to roll up your sleeves and help out with the different groups.  
You can contact Stephanie West if you would like to volunteer.  Check out the 
fl yer for details.  We are once again expecting a huge crowd. 

Personally, I want to thank everyone for their support so far this year; it’s going 
fast. Please keep being involved.

See you Friday - keep on Shagging!

Happy

Mother’s

Day!



1) The  BSC business meeting for April  was brought to order on Friday,  
April 11,  2008 by Jim West.

2) There were no new members present.
3) The BSC lost one of its members recently – Shirley Chambers passed 

away.  Keep Shirley’s family in everyone’s prayers.
4) Pam McHone gave the Secretary’s report for March and there was a 

correction to the minutes.  The date for the Shagging for Hope will 
be held January 10, 2009.  This was left off  the minutes for March.  
After this correction,  A motion to approve the minutes was made and 
they were approved. 

5) Louise Flanigan presented the Treasurers report in June Graham’s 
absence.    Balance as of 4/11/2008  is $5,814.79.   A correction 
was noted for the projected expenses for 2008.   The line item 
“Allocated for Jr. Shag Association should  read “Burlington Jr. Shag 
Association”.

6) Ronnie Gregory gave an update on the BSC float for the Spring SOS..  
Float meeting to be held at Ronnie’s home on 4/12/2008 to finalize 
the float.  The float committee has worked very hard to accomplish 
great float for the parade.  Thanks to everyone that helped.

7) Polly Tuttle announced she will have T-shirts after the business 
meeting.  

8) The bowling tournament went well with 5-teams participating.  The 
winning team was:  Evelyn Turner, Jesse Justice, Stephanie West 
and Pat Hodgin.  The 2nd place team was:  Penny Simmons, Betty 
Honeycutt, Clint Sharpe and Ronnie McMannen.

9) Louise Flanigan gave a report on the Ways & Means Committee.   
The committee held a meeting on April, 3, 2008 to discuss ideas for 
raising money for the club.   The committee members – Kathy & 
Dwight Cotton, Vicki & Tommy Stafford, Rick Turner (ORT); Kay & 
George Dedrick, Penny Simmons, Judy Smith and Jim & Stephanie 
West considered all suggestions.    It was decided that a raffle be 
held.  A gas grill will be the item to be raffled.  The grill will be 
purchased from Lowes with a retail price of $400.00.  Lowes will 
give the club a $100 discount and the tickets will be sold for $5.00.  
Stephanie will print the raffle tickets (500 tickets)  and the winning 
ticket will be drawn at the club Luau in June.  A motion was carried 
to pre-sell the tickets immediately and at the Luau.     

10) Louise also brought before the club the pancake supper and bake 
sale to be held on October 11, 2008 at the Homebuilders Shelter at 
the Burlington City Park.   Jim West will verify if there are enough 
outlets in the building for cooking.   The tickets will be $5.00 and 
will be pre-sold.   It was discussed how to advertise this event.  Hugh 
& Shelia Walker will promote through their dance classes and we 
will contact WPCM to advertise on the radio.  Local cable TV will 
also advertise for free.  A motion was carried to have this event in 
October.

11) Stephanie West discussed the upcoming Luau. 
The committee met on Wed., April 9th to begin 
preparing for the Luau.  The theme will be 
“Shipwrecked in Paradise”.  Steph asked for 
volunteers.  There will be a $500.00 cash prize 
raffle.  There has been money allocated to buy 
meats and paper products.  Members will be asked 
to bring various dishes. 

12) Kim Caldwell asked for suggestions for DJ’s for 
the Luau.  The following were mentioned:  Jim 
Waye, Eddie Teeter, Mike Harding, David Tuttle, 
Rick Turner (Big’un), and Ron Russ.  A motion 
was carried for Kim to contact these DJ’s to see 
who will be available on the date of the Luau.  

13) The Danville Shag Club IRS party will be held on 
April 12, 2008 in Martinsville, VA

14) The Eno Beach Area Shag Club party will be held 
May17th, 2008.

15) The ACSC workshop will be hold July 11 – July 
13th in Greenville, SC.

16) Michelle Thomas discussed Fun Monday for 
the fall SOS.  A motion was carried to have a 
$1,700 budget for this event which was what was 
allocated for last year.  

17) The Danville Shag Club will host the Winter 
Workshop for 2009.  The event will be held 
February 20 – 21, 2009.  They have asked the 
Burlington Shag Club to host a hospitality room.  
A motion was made and carried.  A motion was 
also made & carried for $400 for the hospitality 
suite.  Brenda Smith volunteered to head up 
committee for this event.

18) Angie Sharpe requested from the club to donate 
$75.00 to purchase a brick for the new Meals 
on Wheels building.  The brick will be on the 
walkway to the building with the BSC name on it.  
The motion was made and carried to donate $75.00 
for the brick.

19) The last date for the Junior shag lessons will be 
April 12, 2008 as reported by Stephanie West.  A 
decision will be made at a later date if lessons will 
resume in the summer.  Thanks to everyone who 
made this possible.

20) The adult shag lesson class beginning May 30th is 
full per Brenda Smith.

21) The entertainment committee will be having 
special Friday nights.  July 18th will be “Hat 
Night”.

22) Mary Gregory reported the “Who Am I” winner.    
There were several guesses but the first person to 
correctly guess was David Satterfield.   The photo 
was of Bob Bason.

23) Carol Pettigrew asked for members to contact her 
(Sunshine) regarding illness or family deaths.

24) There is still time to book for the January, 2009 
cruise.  See Brenda Smith or contact All About 
Cruises in Burlington.

25) The winner of the 50/50 was Mary Gregory.  Her 
winnings were $68.00 and $68.00 went to the club 
treasury.

26) A BSC board meeting will be held at the K&W 
Cafeteria on April 14th at 6:30 pm.  All club 
members are invited to attend.

27) The next newsletter cutoff date is April 25th, 2008.
28) There was a $35.00 donation from a BSC club 

member to Hospice in memory of Shirley 
Chambers.

29) Meeting was adjourned by Jim West.
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Minutes of the April Business Meeting 

April 11, 2008
Submitted by Pam McHone

Attendees:
Jonnie Ellington Jim West Kent Bradsher George Dedrick   
Mary Gregory Ronnie Gregory Louise Flannigan Judy Lindley   
Betty Caviness Angie Sharpe Michelle Thomas Mary Ann Lynch   
Jake Caviness Ed Willis Evelyn Turner  Steve McHone

Jimmy Lynch Betty Honeycutt Judy Smith Steve Pettigrew

Brian Johnson Penny Simmons Pam McHone Kay Dedrick
Shelia Walker Kathy Cotton Dwight Cotton Brenda Smith
Hugh Walker Patti Smith Ed Smith Butch Dowd
Pam Hord Carol Pettigrew   Stephanie West Rick Turner-ORT  

Vicki Stafford   Tommy Stafford Charles Lindley Kim Caldwell   

Don McKinney Chuck Upchurch Bob Bason C.B. Kimbro   

David Tuttle Susan McKinney Sharon Bason Joan Kimbro

 Rich Rohrer Polly Tuttle Tammy Rohrer   Sissy Tillman

Steve Williamson Larry Jordan Gail Jordan Pat Hodgin

David Satterfi eld Judy Satterfi eld Randi Wilder Mike Wilder
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BSC Board of Directors’ Meeting 2   (April 14, 2008)

-Joan Kimbro opened the meeting by asking 

Jim West and Ronnie Gregory to explain the 

tax-exempt status for the BSC.  They clarified 

that:

*35 % is the maximum the club can spend on 

charities; spending more can    jeopardize

our tax exemption if checked by the IRS;

*65% is to be spent on club membership;

*$25,000 is the maximum amount to be re-

tained in an account; retaining more will

cause BSC to loose their tax exemption;

*this information was disseminated during

the ACSC Winter Workshop in February of 

2008;

*charities BSC donates to need to have

running records kept in order to meet IRS 

regulations.

*MOWS and Special Olympics do not affect

BSC treasury since the money collected for 

these organizations does not go through

our account, but directly to the

organizations.

In attendance:

 Chuck Upchurch Mary Gregory

 Butch Dowd  C.B. Kimbro

 Ronnie Gregory Jonnie Ellington

 Jim West  Steve McHone

 Louise Flanigan Stephanie West

 Pam McHone  Joan Kimbro

-Joan emphasized that she thought it 

was a good idea that the members of the 

club are aware that they need to be rec-

ognized before speaking at our business 

meetings.

-Chuck Upchurch noted that Denise will 

video the float during the SOS parade; 

awards ceremony will be at Fat Harold’s 

at 3:30 on April 26th.

-Meeting adjourned until July 21, 2008, 

at 6:30, at the K&W.

Respectfully submitted,

Jonnie Ellington

Secretary of BSC Board of Directors

Master’s in the Ramada

Home of the 

Burlington Shag Club

We Shag every 

Friday Night from 

9:00pm til 1:00am!

April 2008 Treasury Report
Balance on 3-20-2008  =  $6,620.72

Income Expenses
Membership 105.00 DJs. 300.00
50/50 (mtg 2-15-08) 57.00 Float Expenses 1,561.23
SOS Cards 180.00 SOS Cards 180.00
Float Sponsors 450.00 Stamps 82.00
Float Participants 875.00 Bowling 300.00
Interest .30 Donation to Hospice 50.00

Total Income = $1,667.30 Total Expenses = $2,473.23

Balance on 04/11/2008  =  $5,814.79



In The Spotlight!

Gail Jordan
Gail Jordan has been a member of the 
Burlington Shag Club since 1987.  She 
has served as President and Treasurer.  

Gail was very instrumental in helping 
organize the fi rst Meals On Wheels 
Event.  She also was very involved in 
helping incorporate the club.  She also 
served on several committees including 
Fun Monday.

Gail is always willing to help in any way 
that she can.  She has always been very 
supportive of all the members and all 
new offi  cers and advising them when 
needed.  

A very caring Shag Club member, who 
gives her all for the love of the music and 
the dance. 

MemberMember
Thanks

to our Float Sponsors
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Who Am I?

Clue:  Crazy, Crazy, Crazy.  Has the same 

look on his face today.  And according to 

the better half, he is still a big baby to-

day.  

Win a Prize! - Guess the picture below.

Rules:  1) You must be a BSC Member.

              2) You must be the first one to 

                   email windmill@triad.rr.com

   3) Guess only 1 person

   4)  Must receive your answer by 

        May 15, 2008

(Winner to be announced on May 16, 2008

at the Business Meeting)

Congratulations to:
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Get your SOS Cards Now!
Call Pam McHone at 449-7572 or 

email her at smchone2@triad.rr.com

S.O.S. Membership Application
Please Print

Memberships are for the Calendar Year
Name: Male: Female
Street Address:
City, State, Zip:

Email Address: Phone:

Were you an SOS member in 2007? Yes: No:

In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you must be a member of the shag club.  
Please complete the above form and turn it in with your check (payable to Burlington Shag Club) 

Important Tidbits

Congratulations to David 

Satterfield! Winner of the April’s 

“Who Am I”

Our “Who Am I” Sponsor:

Ramada
2703 Ramada Road

Burlington, NC  27215

Phone: 336-227-5541

April’s “Who Am I?” 

Answer is:

Here he is

All grown

up!

Bob

Bason
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The Burlington Shag Club gathered at the SOS Spring Safari at N. Myrtle Beach.  For those early birds 
that went the first weekend, the weather was perfect and the music and the bands were at their best.  
The crowds were not as large as the second week, but there was plenty of good music and dancing.  
Most of our members came in on Wednesday and Thursday and things started to get lively.  Our first 
real get together was at the 5 club party at the Boulevard Grill.  What a great time!  We had met so 
many new friends from the other clubs and the party was fabulous.   Later our Shag Club members 
drifted over to the Arcade for another party. Their we danced and had fun with all our members for 
the rest of the evening.  Friday, all our members were scattered out at the beach and by the pools 

and in the Clubs having a great time.  Yes, 
we were all out in force.  Then came Satur-
day and YES this was the big day we had all 
been waiting for.  Some rose early to start 
working on our entry into the Spring Safari 
Parade.  But before I continue, I must pause 
to give a big word of thanks to each and 
everyone of you who took part into making 
this a success and for all your support.  Start-
ing with the Club giving us the opportunity 
and support to be ambassadors for our club.  
We also want to thank our Sponsors who 
generously helped make this the success it 
was.  (Stearns Ford, Sawyers Exterminating, 
Pam McHone Appraisals, The Holiday Band, 
and Kids Kollege)  The countless volunteers 
and one’s who took on special duties, you 

done such a great job:  Denise for videoing and picture taking, Polly for the big responsibility of sell-
ing shirts, Bob and David for the Music which is always a challange but you 2 got it right and it was 
awesome, Carol Pettigrew for registration and character assignment, Brenda -- always there to help 
in float design, costumes and refreshments, Mary -- how about those costumes, they were awesome 
and so many other things that she was involved in to help make this thing work, Sharon and Polly on 
makeup --OK, I’ve just got to say it, you made us all look good, Fred and Jackie for bringing the props 
to the Beach and countless other things, Michelle -- for doing the research on our throw items, the 
beads were awesome, Randy - WOW! and his little artists assistants, you guys out done yourself on 
the Emerald City Painting on the back drop of the float, it just blew us away, Evelyn - her generousity 
helping us with some of the material for the costumes and yellow brick road.  These guys who never 
get many thanks, but just try to do something like this without them:  Baxter, Kent, Chuck,Taz, Butch, 
Jim, Ronnie (Little and Big), and others.  There were many who contributed their expertise, their 
hardwork and time to make this so wonderful for so many.  And thanks to everyone who brought 
food for the dress rehersal and cookout and to Louise for the cakes she brought to the workshops.  
Now, for the Big Day! There were biscuits and refreshments for the hard workers on the float.  Every-
thing came together quickly.  Kent on one end with his helpers, Jim, Randy, and Chuck on the other 
end and their helpers working on the Emerald City backdrop.  Bob and David working on the audio, 
Sharon and Polly working on makeup and everyone putting on costumes.  Michelle and Kim helping 
everyone with their costumes.  It was just simply amazing, the team effort.  I stood back and watched 
what was going on and was so proud of all of you.  Working together and having fun, this is what it 
was really all about.  The float and the parade was just amazing!  Seeing all those smiling faces as 
we traveled along, throwing out beads, the Lollipop Kids, the Ballerinas,the Flying Monkeys, and the 
Munchkins were all having fun with the crowd.  The Witch, the Munchkins, Flowers and characters 
were making the float really jump.  Thanks to Charlie Brown and Sue for leading us into victory.  You 
will just have to wait to see the pictures to see what I am talking about.  Everyone realizes about who 
and what the Burlington Shag Club is, having fun, team work and being ambassadors for the music 
and the dance.  And YES, we won our 6th First Place finish in the Best Shag Theme catagory, with 
great pride and dedication.  You should be so proud of this accomplishment.  A big thank from me 
for you allowing me to be the float chairmant this year and being with all of you.

Ronnie Gregory
Event Chairperson

There’s Truely No Place Like Home, SOS...
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FJune
2 Connie Sharpe

3 Patricia Hodgin

4 David Robertson

6 Glenda White

10 Taz Atteridge

16 Charlie Gregory

21 Billie Puckett

23 Anne Baker

26 Penny Simmons

29 Dennis Melton

29 Rich Rohrer

29 Lorna Shively

30 Jackie Hallaman

Happy

Birthday! Next 

Business Meeting

May 16, 2008

at 8:00 pm

at the Ramada

From the Editor and Webmaster:

Please have all newsletter articles, pictures, stories, suggestions, etc. 

to me by May 25th.

Email to: windmill@triad.rr.com

Mary Gregory - www.burlingtonshagclub.com

Sunshine

News!

Shirley Chambers passed away on April � 
5, 2008.  Shirley was a Shagger and great 
friend to all of us.

Penny Simmon’s Uncle recently had � 
surgery and is in Rehab recuperating.

Please keep all of these dear friends and their 

families in your thoughts and prayers during 

their time of sickness and/or grief.  We look 

forward to seeing you all back at the club and 

doing what you do best...Shagging with your 

friends.

To report someone’s name to the Sunshine 

committee:

Contact Carol Pettigrew at 449-6903 or email 

her at pettigre@alamance.cc.nc.us

May
3 Sheila Bishop

3 Thomas Rich

4 Nix, Darrell

6 Jimmy Lynch

6 Louie Madden

8 Betty Honeycutt

10 Ed Smith

10 Kay Dedrick

12 Don McKinney

14 Debbie Wilson

20 Kent Davis

23 Larry Jordan

25 Bert Davis

27 Baxter Sellars

27 Paul Smith

28 Cheryl Danielson

28 Libbi Oakes

30 Jeanette Puckett

30 Vicki Stafford

Welcome New Members!
Keeley Simmons

Grg Tilley

Patti Tilley
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Advertising Page

Please Support our Sponsors...
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ACSC Summer Workshop in

Greenville, SC -- July 11-13, 2008

for details and flyer email Randy and 

Gwyn Smith at:  ransmith27@aol.com 

or call 864-244-3907.
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May 2, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the 

Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is “Showtime” 

Brent Lloyd 

May 9, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the 

Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rockin’ Ron 

Russ 

May 16, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and Birth-

day Night at Master’s in the Ramada from 8:00 PM 

- 1:00 AM   DJ is David Sessoms 

May 23, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Gerry 

“Strawhat” Holland 

May 30, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the 

Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Roy “Shag-

daddy” Childress 

June 6, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the 

Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 

June 13, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the 

Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 

June 14, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Meet The Area Shag Club” 

Luau Party ....See the Flyer inside.. DJ is Jim Waye 

June 20, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and Birth-

day Night at Master’s in the Ramada from 8:00 PM 

- 1:00 AM   DJ is Mike Harding 

June 27, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the 

Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 

July 4, 2008

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the 

Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA

Calendar of Events

In memory of you, Shirley the Burl-

ington Shag Club has donated $50 to 

Hospice.

We will all truely miss you, but never 

forget you.  You were such a great 

friend and shagger.

Shirley Chambers



Burlington Shag Club – M
em

bership Application
M

em
bership runs from

 January through Decem
ber 

Annual Dues:  $15 per person 
Nam

e:

Address:

City:
State:

Zip:

Hom
e Phone:

M
obile:

Em
ployer: 

W
ork Phone: 

Birthday:

W
ould you like to receive the “SHAG RAG” via em

ail? 
Yes

No
Em

ail address: 

New m
em

ber 
Renewal m

em
ber 

Check:

Cash:

Signature:

Date:

M
ake check payable to and m

ail to:
Burlington Shag Club, P.O. Box 1174, Burlington, NC  27216

CLUB USE ONLY
M

em
bership Num

ber:
Date Issued

Secretary’s Initial 
 

Date: 

Treasurer’s Initial 
 

Date: 
 

May 2008

Shag RagBurlington Shag Club

P.O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC  27216-1174

Sharing Helping Always Giving

The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.


